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CARBON MONOXIDE ALARM INSTALLATION 

 

For new construction, an approved carbon monoxide alarm shall be installed outside of each separate 
sleeping area in the  immediate vicinity of the bedrooms in dwelling units and on each level of the      
dwelling in accordance with the manufacturer's recommendation. 

 

Carbon monoxide alarms in dwelling units shall be installed outside of each separate sleeping area    
in the immediate vicinity of the bedrooms on each level of the dwelling and in accordance with the      
manufacturer's recommendations. Where a fuel burning appliance is located within a bedroom or its 
attached bathroom, a carbon monoxide alarm shall be installed within the bedroom. 

 

Combination carbon monoxide and smoke alarms shall be permitted to be used in lieu of carbon    
monoxide alarms. 

 

Existing dwellings shall be equipped with carbon monoxide alarms when alterations, repairs and      
additions are made. An Inspection will occur where alterations, repairs, or additions requiring a         
permit occur, or where one or more sleeping rooms are added or created. 
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